



April 16, 2018

Michael Ferguson Auditor General of Canada 240 Sparks Street Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0G6

Dear Mr. Ferguson,

I am writing you today on behalf of Her Majesty's Loyal Opposition in the Yukon Legislative Assembly to request a performance audit of Family and Children's Services within Yukon's Department of Health and Social Services.

I understand that you completed a review of this branch in 2014 however given recent events I believe it is prudent to look at this again and to monitor progress. Further, given recent media reports I believe that particular attention should be given to Child Placement Services and Child Protection Services within this branch.

I would also encourage you to consider broadening the scope of the review beyond the matters covered in the last review.

If you have any questions or require further information I would be happy to provide this.

I hope that you respond favourably to this request.

Sincerely,

Patti McLeod

Yukon's Official Opposition Critic for Health and Social Services